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HENRY C. CASHEN 11 

2101 L STREET. N. W. 

WASHINGTON, O. C. 20037 

May 3, 1982 

Honorable Michael K. Deaver 
Deputy Chief of Staff 

& Assistant to the President 
The White House 
Washington, D.C. 20500 

Dear Mike: 

My most sincere thanks for your generous assistance with 
respect to the meeting between the President and Prof. Pinto of 
Italcable-Italy. It was greatly appreciated by all. 

As always, if I can be of any assistance to you in any way, 
please call. 

Again, thanks and best personal regards. 

HCC:cmh 



THE WHITE HOUSE 

WASHINGTON 

May 3, 1982 

Dear Mr. Ashley: 

I am returning your original picture 
and have enclosed a current official 
photo of the President. 

I hope that you enjoy having it for 
jour collection. 

Sincerely, 

I .-~ i . ,c _,,7,, 
..__ '\ <:~ i~l_[v~ ~o-9k-c" ~ <-. ~-r-~. 

'Staff Assistant to 
Michael K. Deaver 

Mr. Herb Ashley 
720 Horton Road 
North Muskegon, Michigan 49445 



THE WHITE HOUSE 

Vi A S H I l\J G T 0 1\i 

April 30, 1982 

Dear Mr. Ashley: 

Mr. Deaver has asked me to thank you 
for sending the Book American Civilization. 
He and his family are enjoying it very much. 

Mr. Deaver has also forwarded your post card 
to President Reagan. I'm sure he appreciates 
the supportive message. 

Mr. Herb Ashley 
720 Horton Road 

Sincerely, 

SHIRLEY MOORE 
Staff Assistant to 
Michael K. Deaver 

North Muskegon, Michigan 49445 
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THE WHITE HOUSE 

WASHINGTON 

May 3, l 982 

Dear Tom: 

Once again, thanks for sending along 
the material you feel is important to 
us. I have shared it with other members 
of the staff. We feel it is a good one. 

Sincerely, 

MICHAEL K. DEAVER 
Assistant to the President 
Deputy Chief of Staff 

Mr. Thomas J. Donohue 
Vice President, Development 
Chamber of Commerce of 

The United States of America 
1615 H Street, N.W. 
Washington, D.C. 20062 
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CHAMBER OF COMMERCE 

OF THE 

UNITED STATES OF AMERICA 

1615 H STREET,N.W. THOMAS J. DONOHUE 

VICE PRESIDENT, DEVELOPMENT April 26, 1982 WASHINGTON,D. C. 20062 
202/659·6242 

Mr. Michael K. Deaver 
Deputy Chief of Staff and 

Assistant to the President 
The White House 
Washington, D.C. 20500 

Dear Mike: 

Attached is a copy of the speech Don 
Kendall gave this morning at the opening 
session of the Chamber's Annual Meeting. 
It reads very quickly, outlines the Chamber's 
vigorous support for the President's tax and 
spending program and our opposition to any 
major tax increases. It was very well re­
ceived. 

The President's remarks following 
Kendall's speech were superb. He brought 
the house down. He asked us to turn our 
240,000 members loose on Capitol Hill and 
we will. All you fellows have to do is hang 
tough and don't increase taxes. Things are 
getting better every day. The President's 
program is the right program. It will work. 

Sincerely, 

attachment 
~ 



PREPARED REMARKS 

DONALD M, KENDALL 

CHAIRMAN OF THE BOARD 

U,S, CHAMBER OF COMMERCE 

AND 

NEWS 
RELEASE 

CHAIRMAN AND CHIEF EXECUTIVE OFFICER 

PEPSICOJ INC, 

FIRST GENERAL SESSION 

MONDAYJ APRIL 26J 1982 



Good morning ladies and gentlemen, and welcome to the 

First General Session of the U.S. Chamber's 70th Annual Meeting. 

It's great to see so many of you here from all corners of 

our nation. But I wonder: who's minding the stores -- and the 

factories, the farms and the offices? 

Ladies and gentlemen, as the outgoing Chairman of the 

U.S. Chamber of Commerce, it is customary for me to report on my 

travels and activities of the past year -- and there have been 

many. But if you will excuse me, I'm not going to do that. We 

face a challenge today that is simply too urgent to dwell on past 

victories. Suffice to say, it has been a great honor to serve as 

your Chairman. And I am so proud of this organization and all of 

you here for the leading role you played in changing the course 

of economic history this past year. 

But today we stand at a critical juncture. This nation, 

its leaders and its business community are being tested as never 

before. At stake is whether we can summon the will and courage 

to stay on the economic course we know is right -- even though 

the going has gotten very rough. 

It is no secret that a growing number of Americans are 

disillusioned with the current state of our economy. And they 

should be. I am too. My heart goes out to the unemployed worker 

struggling to feed his family and hoping that recovery will come 

,....-..._ in time. It goes out to the thousands of small businessmen who 

are teetering on the edge of bankruptcy. For some, recovery is 

already too late. 
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Seeing our fellow Americans suffer like this should make us 

angry. But we must not allow that anger to give way to despair. 

And above all, we must not confuse the medicine with the illness. 

There are those who would have us believe that President 

Reagan's economic program caused the current recession -- even 

though the program started last October, while the recession began 

last August. 

There are those who suggest that we face high interest 

rates and record budget deficits because Congress cut your taxes 

too much -- even though tax revenues will still go up year by 

year. 

There are those who say that the federal budget -- which 

has doubled since 1975 and tripled since 1970 -- has already been 

slashed to the bone. 

Ana there are those who propose major tax increases as a 

response to the current recession -- the same course followed by 

a President named Herbert Hoover in 1931. 

Ladies and gentlemen, the challenge we face today is no 

longer economic in nature. Oh, don't get me wrong, we have plenty 

of economic problems. But we also have a program in place -- tax 

cuts, spending cuts and regulatory reform -- that is addressing 

those ailments. It is working and it is going to produce a new 

era of prosperity for all Americans. 

If you have any doubt that the course we have charted is 

working, let me remind you of a few facts. Since January 1977, we 

have been under the influence of two basic economic philosophies. 
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President Carter talked conservatively at times, but his economic 

policies were pure liberalism. The tax burden increased 75 percent 

during his tenure and government spending increased almost 60 percent. 

Now, when Jimmy carter took office inflation stood at 

4.8 percent. The prime interest rate was 6.25 percent -- imagine 

that! And unemployment stood at 7.5 percent. 

And yet the economy he and a liberal coalition in Congress 

turned over to Ronald Reagan was saddled with an inflation rate of 

12.4 percent. A prime interest rate of 21 percent. And for all 

that inflation and increased government spending, unemployment was 

virtually untouched at 7.4 percent. 

I don't review this sorry record to condemn a President who 

tried his best. I do it to remind you of the situation that 

Ronald Reagan faced when he took off ice -- the most serious economic 

calamity since the Great Depression. 

Today after just 15 months, a major victory has been scored 

against inflation -- which was the number one problem President 

Reagan and the 97th Congress were elected to deal with. The 

double-digit spiral has been broken. And so far in 1982, inflation 

has been running at an annual pace of about three percent. 

In addition, interest rates have dropped since the President 

took office, although not as far or as fast as we would like. And 

American workers and businesses at all income levels have been given 

the largest tax cuts in our history. We even have some early 

evidence that since the first round of those tax cuts took effect on 

October 1st, tax collections, both corporate and individual, are 

running far above anyone's projections. If this trend continues, 

the deficit for fiscal 1982 could be tens of billions of dollars 

less than anyone had forecast. 
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Dare I say it? Can supply side economics work? 

You bet it can and it will. And I'll tell you why I am so 

confident. The strategy of cutting taxes and government interference 

to encourage investment, growth and jobs in the private sector is 

precisely the formula upon which this nation was founded over 200 

years ago. Every supply side tax cut in this century has produced 

the same desired results. And it will this time. The 10 percent 

tax cut coming in July will lead our economy to a healthy and 

sustained recovery. 

This is no reckless gamble. 

about what the President has done. 

There is nothing new or radical 

It is only new and radical to 

the bureaucrats and special interests who have parked their 

derrieres along the banks of the Potomac for the past 40 years 

living off the taxpayers' dollars. To the rest of us an 

overwhelming majority of Americans -- it is simple common sense. 

This is why I say that the challenge we face today is not 

economic, but a test of our patience and resolve. And I am here to 

ask your help. 

You know, it doesn't surprise me that Tip O'Neill, Walter 

Mondale or Lane Kirkland are ready to throw the President's program 

into the garbage heap. Tip has said, and I quote, "I've been one 

of the big spenders of all time. There's no question about that." 

He devoutly believes in big government and I respect him for his 

consistency. But what disturbs me is that many of the same 

legislators who voted for the President's program last year -- who 

,........._ campaigned up and down the country for it -- are now running from it 

like rats from a sinking ship. Except that this ship isn't sinking. 
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~ They seem to have lost the will and the backbone to make the 

difficult cuts that must be made. They shake in their shoes every 

time a special interest wails about a budget cut or the media 

present another doomsday report. And so rather than challenge 

the distortions and yes, the lies, they are ready to opt for the 

easy way out -- or so they think. They are ready to raise your 

taxes. 

Let me see if I can understand the reasoning of the tax 

hike proponents. They argue that interest rates are too high 

because the deficit is too big. So far so good. But then they 

argue that the deficit is big because you and I got too much of a tax 

cut. Maybe someone should remind those folks that the American 

worker got a so-called cut of exactly 1.25 percent last year. 

Ana that was more than eaten up by inflation and rising social 

security taxes. 

We are then asked to believe that if Congress completely 

backtracks on the policy it enunciated just last year, and raises 

taxes, that the financial markets will suddenly discover their long 

lost confidence and interest rates will magically drop. But show 

me a time when this has happened. 

As bad as the deficit is, there is no evidence that a 

smaller one brought about by tax increases will reduce interest 

rates. In fact, in 1982, government's borrowing demands will 

consume 32 percent of all the funds raised in U.S. credit markets. 

If you think that's too high, you're damn right it is. But in 

1975, Uncle Sam consumed 42 percent and interest rates dropped 

anyway. 
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Nor is there any evidence that congress will use additional 

taxes to reduce the deficit. But there is plenty of evidence to 

suggest that it will simply increase spending. At the same time 

that Congress has been howling in protest over the President's 

proposed budget deficit, various committees have added $2.2 billion 

to his budget for energy and interior programs. Refused to cut the 

$1.9 billion budget for alternative fuels and energy conservation. 

Voted to spend anywhere from $2 - 5 billion in additional commodity 

price supports. All told, committee chairmen predict that they will 

bust the President's 1983 budget by at least $29 billion. So much 

for the sanctimonious lectures about budget deficits coming from 

Capitol Hill! 

And there is not even any evidence that a tax increase now 

would in fact generate additional revenues. I am convinced that 

a major tax increase in this time of recession would result in 

a bigger deficit. If that sounds like supply side hocus pocus, 

I wish you could ask Herbert Hoover. In 1932, his response to a 

severe recession was to raise taxes to reduce the deficit. Well, 

despite the higher tax rates, he never saw those additional 

revenues -- or reelection, for that matter. 

This, then, is the message I am asking you to communicate 

to our allies in Congress. Help us put a steel rod up their 

spines. And for those who worry about their political prospects 

if they stick with the President, I suggest they should have more 

to worry about if they don't. 

At the same time, the business community must lead the 

pack on other great issues. Trade is one example. We will not be 
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~ successful in our efforts to rebuild the American economy without 

increasing our exports -- and yet international economic policy 

remains at the bottom of the foreign and economic policy totem 

poles in Washington. This is a grave mistake that has been 

plaguing our government for some time, and sadly, it has not 

changed yet under this administration. We must adopt a coherent, 

activist plan -- directed from the highest levels of government -­

to increase trade as a percentage of our GNP. 

Another serious issue that the business community must take 

hold of is immigration. This will emerge as one of the most 

serious problems we face in the coming decade, ladies and gentlemen. 

It is a problem because we must carefully balance our proud heritage 

as a nation of immigrants and refugees on the one hand -- with 

the need to control what has become an unmanageable flood that we 

can't accomodate with existing jobs and resources. Not only should 

Congress and the administration examine immigration statutes 

carefully, but we must bolster immediately the personnel of the 

immigration service. As it stands now we have twice as many guards 

patrolling Capitol Hill than we have patrolling all of our borders. 

I believe that business has a responsibility in this regard too. 

We must never condone employers who knowingly hire illegal aliens. 

Ladies and gentlemen, if we can inspire action on these 

fronts -- and above all, convince Congress to preserve our tax 

cuts and reduce spending, then we will succeed in our 

mission to rebuild America. We are so close to victory now. Let's 

not sacrifice the economic future of the next generation on the 

altar of a few months of bad statistics in 1982. You have never 

let your country down before and I know you will not do so now. 
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I am optimistic about the future of this great country --

far more so than when I stood before you at this time last year 

to begin my term as Chairman. And one of the biggest reasons for 

my optimism is the man who will be joining us in just a few minutes. 

As I was thinking about what to say to you today, I came across some 

candidate Ronald Reagan's speeches from the 1980 campaign. I was 

amazed at how closely he has adhered to his promises he made then. 

Amazed because that is such a rare thing in American politics. 

More than any other President during my lifetime, President Reagan 

has kept his word to the American people. Just as he has kept 

his word by joining us today -- as he promised he would last year. 

Ladies and gentlemen, when Ronald Reagan first outlined 

his bold economic program to the American people during a campaign 

stop in September 1980, he made these conunents about his goals: 

"I am asked, can we do it inunediately? My answer is no. I am 

asked, is it easy? Again my answer is no. It is going to require 

the most dedicated and concerted peacetime action ever taken by 

the American people for their country." Ladies and gentlemen, 

for yourself, your family and your country, this is the challenge 

we must meet today: The.most dedicated and concerted action we 

have ever taken to make our nation number one again -- a land of 

hope, freedom and opportunity for all Americans. For to 

paraphrase an old English verse: 

There will always be an America, 

And America will always be free, 

If America means as much to you 

As America means to me. 

Thank you very much. 

of 



THE WHITE HOUSE 

WASHINGTON 

May 4, l 982 

Dear Mr. and Mrs. Kozak: 

How nice it is to receive supportive 
letters such as yours. The President 
appreciates your concern for more "ranch 
time" and, of course, is in complete accord. 

John Le Neve, sounds like the kind of young 
man that has made America great, and certain­
ly the kind we all admire so much. I enjoyed 
the articles and thank you for your thought­
fulness. 

I found the article about your art work most 
interesting. 

Sincerely, 

MICHAEL K. DEAVER 
Assistant to the President 
Deputy Chief of Staff 

Mr. and Mrs. Andrew Kozak 
Post Office Box 6355 
Carmel-by-the-Sea, CA 93921 
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A-10 The Carmel Pine Cone I CV Outlook Apr. 29;- t982 

Privacy, free speech clash in handbill ordinance 
By ROBERT MISKIMON 

CARMELITES' well-known love of 
privacy has collided once again with the 
First Amendment, and the Constitution 
has won the first round. 

The Carmel City Council introduced on 
first reading April 20 an amendment to the ci­
ty ordinance which regulates distribution of 
handbills on private property. 

The handbill ordinance passed by the 
council in 1979 is "overly broad" and 
presents constitutional problems related to 
freedom of speech guarantees under the First 
Amendment, City Atty·. George Brehmer in­
formed the council. 

That ordinance flatly prohibits distribution 
of handbills _:_ a term which also iitcludes 
circulars, lea.flets, pamphlets, and 
newspapers - on private property where the 
occupant doesn't want the literature. 

Brehmer suggested that the ordinance .be 
amended to prohibit the distribution of 
literature on. private property only when the 
resident or occupant has placed a "No Hand­
bills" sign on the premises. 

"The proposed (amendment) brings pre­
sent (restrictions) int'o compliance with ex­
isting case law by allowing distribution of. 
handbills in cases where the owner, occupant 
or tenant does not voice an objection," 
Brehmer advised in a memo to the council. 

"This is consistent with the constitutional 
right of free speech." 

The current ordinance makes it illegal "for 
any person, either directly or indirectly, to 
distribute, deposit, place, throw, scatter or 
cast any handbill in or upon any private yard, 
grounds, walk, porch, steps, mailbox, 
vestibule, house, residence, building or any 
other private property after the person has 
been informed by the owner, occupant, te­
nant, or other person having control of the 
private .property that the handbill is not 
wanted!' 

The amendment would specify that a 
distributor of handbills had been notified 
that the literature is unwanted "if a sign is 
posted near the front or main entrance door 
or in any other place where such person 
would reasonably be expected to notice it, 
stating 'no handbills' or some other similar 

statement." 
The amendment would also make it illegal 

to continue to deliver handbills where they 
are unwanted and accumulate, and would 
place an "affirmative obligation" on the 
distributor to remove accumulated handbills. 

IF HANDBILLS are allowed to ac­
cumulate for more than two days, continued 
distributiort would be an infraction of the 
law. 

Planning Director Robert Griggs said the 
planning commission will attempt to define 
"what size restrictiont to specify as an allow­
ed sign" under the handbill ordinance 
amendment. 

"We will have to have something," Griggs 
said. "Probably something in the area of one 
square foot." 

Areyoutorn 
between a BMw, 

Volvo, Audi or 
Mercedes-Benz? 

I Oak moth larva feeding 

By GREG D'AMBROSIO 
Carmel City Forester 

Homeowners and tree lovers, the oak moth larva is feeding 
now and will continue to feed on your oak trees for the next 
several weeks. If you don't mind the mess or the worms, then 
forget about spraying the little varmits. However, if you hate 
the fallout of if your trees have been denuded in the past, ther 
consider spraying now to control these voracious insects. 11 
your tree has been stripped of it's leaves in the past, fertilize 
them to improve their vigor. · 

In the next several months, especially if the weather 
continues to be warm, keep a close watch on your pine trees. 
Bark beetles will begin showing up in ever increasing numbers 
from May through October. Over the next several weeks I'll 
provide readers with descriptions of these insect pests, how to 
recognize them and how to correct the problems these insects 
cause. If you have questions call 624-3543 Monday through 
Friday between 8 a.m. and 4:30 p.m. -~.I~-
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ART ON VIEW AT 
BEACON HOUSE PREVIEW PARTY 

Art was definitely the topic of conversation for t_he 200 or so 
people who gathered at the Pebble. Beach estate of Mr. and 
Mrs. Taber Obaid last Friday evening. The affair was to honor 
artists and sponsors of the Beacon House Art Auction which 
will be held at Rancho Canada on March 13. . 

More than 60 paintings, donated by the artists for the 
auction, were beautifully displayed throughout a portion of 
the Obaid home. The weather was a bit nippy but crackling 
fires glowed in fireplaces in three different rooms, all of which 
opened into a massive patio area which offers a magnificent 

·view of the ocean. Many of the guests chose this area to 
socialize and enjoy champagne, wine and a bountiful buffet. 

Among the artists present was Andrew Kozak who was with 
his lovely,\vife,·Eloise. Andrew, who is noted for his wildlife 
paintings, donated a work titled Abalone Hunters which 
shows two otters frolicking in the water. Residents of Carmel 
for the past 15 years, the Kozaks are· planning to move to 
Sedona, Ariz., were, says Andrew, "I'm going to painl the 
Indian nation." It was also the eve of Andrew's birthday so he 
did a bit of pre-birthday celebrating in preparation for his big 
gala the following day. Eloise presented him with a Donald 
Teague watercolor of the Carmel Mission. 

Another tidbit of news from the Kozaks is that their good 
friend, Michael .Robbins, is the owner of the home and 
vineyards used as a setting for the television series Falcon 
Crest. Michael, who owns Spring Mountain Winery in St. 
Helena, is a frequent visitor to Carmel. 

ARTIST ANDREW KOZAK and his wife FJoise show the 
painting donated by Mr. Kozak. 



THE WHITE HOUSE 

WASHINGTON 

May 4, l 982 

Dear Paul: 

Thanks for forwarding the cute letter 
from Nicole. We, too, would like the 
solution to 11 hitting 11

• 

I'm sorry I missed the Buz Crain piece 
in the recent edition of The Carnation. 
I would enjoy receiving a copy of it if 
you still have it laying around. 

The President's mail is heavy, but I'm 
sure Nicole will be hearing from him in 
the near future. 

Mr. Paul W. Girard 
3775 Walnut Avenue 
Concord, CA 94519 

Sincerely, 

MICHAEL K. DEAVER 
Assistant to the President 
Deputy Chief of Staff 



PERSONAL 

Mr. Michael Deaver, 
Assistant Chief of Staff 
The White House 
Washington, D. C. 20500 

Dear Mike; 

Paul W. Girard 
3775 Walnut Avenue 
Concord, CA 94519 

April 30, 1982 

My daughter, Nicole, believes that The President can solve 
just about any problem that surfaces, including those that crop up 
at school. 

As a result, she wrote the attached letter which she is sure 
will be answered with a swift and sure remedy. I forward it to 
you for action. 

By now I am sure you have read Buz Crain's piece in the most 
recent edition of The Carnation. I thought it was well done, and 
hadn't realized that Buz has a journalistic flair. Before you 
know it he's be joining George Skelton! 

Many thanks for taking care of this minor item in your very 
busy schedule. 

I hope we can look forward to seeing you at the regularly· 
scheduled Gamma Epsilon Christmas party this year. You were missed 
at the last session. 

Attachment 

PWG 
PWG9 



THE WHITE HOUSE 

WASHINGTON 

May 4, 1982 

Dear Steve: 

Mike Deaver Joins me in extending our thanks 
to you for your cooperation and assistance 
yesterday in connection with the President's 
visit to the Butlers. Your help was greatly 
appreciated. 

With best regards, 

Sincerely, 

Prig. aigned by FFF 

Fred F. Fielding 
Counsel to the President 

Stephen A. Fennell, Esquire 
1250 Connecticut Avenue, N.W. 
Washington, D.C. 20036 

~LaelK. Deaver 



THE WHITE HOUSE 

WASHINGTON 

May 4, l 982 

Dear Mr. Koetitz: 

In response to your recent request for auction items, 
I'm sorry that the response this year will be substantially 
as it has in the past for all your requests. 

Furnishing items for auction with a Presidential signature 
can present fraud problems, unless the signature is personally 
affixed. Presidents in the past have generally refused re­
quests for auction items in order to avoid the problems of 
demeaning the Office, demeaning the value of such items when 
presented personally, being exploited by resale by purchases 
over whom we have no control and being unable to draw the 
line among requesters. 

We regret our inability to comply with your request. 

Mr. Robert A. Koetitz 

Sincerely, 

SHIRLEY MOORE 
Staff Assistant to 
Michael K. Deaver 

St. Joseph's Festival Auction Committee 
Linkletter Western Ranches 
9620 Cosumnes Road 
Wilton, CA 95693 



~LETTER 
ENTERPRISES 

rt Linkletter, Board Chairman 
lck Linkletter, President 

(916) 687-6009 (Elk Grove) 

Mr. Michael Deaver, Deputy Chief of Staff 
The White House 
Washington, D. c. 20500 

Dear Mr. Deaver, 

9620 Cosumncs Road 
Wilton, Calif. 95693 

(10 miles S.E. of Sacramento) 

Broker 
Robert A Koetitz ("Kay'titz") 

April 29, 1982 

Hopefully you will be able to remember our Priest, 
Father Leo McAllister, pastor of the 1200-family Elk Grove 
Parish --- he was Chaplin of the Assembly for about 12 years, 
including (I believe) a period when you were helping President 
Reagan when he was so effectively governing California. And 
as I recall, you (or Ed .Meese) and Father McAllister visited 
briefly at the head table on a recent~California trip of yours 

I think that you(?) were the (Prayer Breakfast?) speaker, 
and Father gave the invocation. 

Can/will you please send us a small jar (with Presidential 
Seal thereon) of jelly beans --- to auction off relative to 
St. Joseph's annual fund-raising Festival which is to be held 
August 1st this year? We also "auction off" Father, and he has 
to prepare and serve a gourmet dinner to the four-couple high­
bidding team. Last year we "sold" him for $17.81 per pound. 

We recognize that is a most trivial request to put to you, 
but please believe that it is anything BUT trivial to our 
growing/burdened Parish. You'll quickly see by the attached 
White House letter copy that we struck out last year; but we 
pray for success this year --- not only for the (highly-important) 
jar of jelly beans; but also for OUTSTANDING successes for the 
Reagan Administration, and peace, justice, and prosperity, for 
our country and the world. Help? 

Best regards, 

q (}~~ 
~;A. Koetitz, Chairman 

RAK :ms 
encl: White House letter copy 
cc: Father Leo McAllister 

Gerry & Evelyn Concillo 

St. Joseph's Festival Auction Committee 

• • • • LINKLETIER-WESTERN RANCHES•••• 



MICHAEL K. DEAVER 
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Bridgetown, Barbados 

April 22, 1982 

Mr. Michael K. Deaver 
Deputy Chief of Staff and 
Assistant to the President 

The White House 
Washington, D.C. 20500 

Dear Mike: 

Time was too short on your trip to Barbados. However, 
it was nice to see you and we do hope that everything 
was satisfactory. I do appreciate your coming to 
Barbados along with the Presidential party. Having 
the presence of the President and his staff here will 
make our job easier. 

As time progresses during the Presidential term, it may 
be necessary to have some extra efforts by your loyalist 
friend. If I can be of help in any way to you or the 
President, do not hesitate to call me. 

Again, thank you for coming. It was nice to see you. 

Warmest personal regards, 

Sincerely yours, 

)n{J24>­
M~l~h 
Ambassador 


